
	Meeting commenced at 8.05 am

	PRESENT

	School members: 
Paul Burluraux,Mary Copeland, Gill Edge, Frances-Elizabeth Evans, Brent Fitzpatrick, Sian Harris,
Kevin Holland, Richard Hughes, Sue Mansfield (Chair), Anne-Marie Merifield, John McManus, 

Maureen Neill, Chris Quinn, Dianne Rowbotham, Dr Andrew Soutar, Phil Travis, Dominic Wall   

	Non school members: 
Peter May, Debbie Mountain, Ian Murch, Vivienne Robinson

	Nominated subs:

Sally Joy, Dr Tony Rickwood

	Observers:

Lynn Murphy, Richard Foster, Julie Jenkins 

	Officers:

Kath Tunstall, Sue Colman, Matt Findull, Cindy Peek, Andrew Redding, Stuart McKinnon-Evans, Sarah North, Raj Singh, 

	School Governor Services Clerk:

Sarah Bryan


1. Apologies for absence 

Apologies providing an explanation of the reason for the absence had been received from: -
School members

Gillian James, Nick Weller, Linda Nudd, Daniel Copley

Non school members

None
Officers

None               
At the beginning of the meeting the new Primary Headteacher members were welcomed to the Forum.
2. Disclosures of interest
None
3. Minutes of meeting 14 December 2011 and matters arising 

The minutes of the 14 December 2011 meeting were agreed as a correct record.  The progress made on the action points was reported by Andrew Redding as follows: -

· Item 5 Schools Access Initiative: Further information has been requested to be provided for 9 February meeting.
· Item 7 Bradford Learning Network: The Forum will be asked to make a final recommendation on the allocation of £256,000 for the BLN on 9 February. 
· Item 8 Establishment of the ESBD School: The £12,000 agreed for this year has been allocated. The Forum will make a final recommendation on the allocation of the £51,000 for 2012/13 on 9 February.
· Item 11 Single Status: Andrew reported that a “don’t panic” message was published after the last Forum meeting and that a number of queries have been received from schools. As agreed with the Chair and Vice Chair, as no new significant information is available for the Forum to discuss at this point, Andrew read out an update provided by Richard Hammond on the progress of settling equal value pay claims. In particular, Richard’s update states that of 151 offers made up to this week, the total cost of these offers is £430,369 and the average cost per offer of £2,850. Andrew reported that this average is consistent with the estimate provided by Richard on 14 December. A further update will be given at the 9 February meeting. Andrew also reported that Richard Hammond and Raj Singh have arranged to meet with the Headteacher of Farfield Primary School to work through the ready reckoner calculations.

· Other Matters Arising - from 9 November – Speech & Language Therapy: Andrew reported that, as requested by Forum members, Katie Taylor has provided the Forum with a written update on the review of SLT provision. The Forum will be asked to make a final recommendation on the allocation of £105,000 from the DSG in 2012/13 on 9 February.
4. Correspondence
Andrew Redding reported that the Forum has received 4 letters from schools and members were provided with copies of these letters  
Exceptional Funding
Andrew Redding reported that letters have been received from two schools asking for the Forum to consider funding from the small school investigations fund:

· Victoria Primary School - £3,313
· Wycliffe Primary School - £7,107
Andrew explained that these 1 form of entry schools met the established criteria and that these requests are supported by the Local Authority. The Forum agreed the allocation of this funding. A question was asked whether schools were aware of the existence of this contingency fund. Andrew responded that this was a fund that had been in existence for some time and that it was known to Bradford Council HR officers that support schools with investigations.
The Schools Forum agreed:
· To allocate exceptional funding from the small schools investigation fund; £3,313 to Victoria Primary School and £7,107 to Wycliffe Primary School










      Action: Andrew Redding

Special School Moderation
Andrew reported that a letter has been received from the Chair of Governors of Hazelbeck Special School, expressing concern that a moderation exercise for pupils in Special Schools was not to be carried out to inform 2012/13 budget allocations. Andrew stated that a response has been sent on this issue, emphasising that the Local Authority is following the collective view of Special School Heads, which was expressed at a meeting held on 1 December, that a moderation exercise was not wanted this year. Andrew also explained that any change in 2012/13 would need to be accompanied by protection, which would prevent an immediate material change in funding. Andrew invited the Special School representatives on the Forum to add to this response. Dominic Wall explained to members especially the time intensive nature of a moderation exercise and emphasised that the acting headteacher at Hazelbeck was present at the meeting on 1 December. Dominic suggested that the letter is tabled for discussion at the next Special School Headteachers meeting. The Forum agreed that this was a good way forward.

Action Point:
· That the letter from the Chair of Governors at Hazelbeck Special School is tabled at the next Special School Headteachers meeting and the outcomes of this reported back to the Forum











Action: Dominic Wall
Whetley Primary School – New to English Funding
Andrew reported that a letter has been received from the Headteacher at Whetley Primary School concerning the impact on the school of admitting a large number of new to English pupils and requesting that consideration is given to the allocation of exceptional funding to school. Andrew stated that this was an issue that the Forum had previously considered and had acted upon, establishing the £500 per pupil scheme and adjusting the EMAG funding formula. Andrew also reported that School Funding Team has previously carried out detailed modelling work with the school and with the New to English Strategy Group.

Andrew suggested that School Funding Team works with the school, and the New to English Strategy Group, to get a clear view on the cost implications, not just for Whetley, but also for other schools that admit a large number of new to English pupils, and to assess what action should be taken e.g. whether Bradford’s funding formula should be reviewed and to report back to the Forum.

The Forum agreed that a broader piece of work should be carried out, especially as new migrant children are not entitled to FSM and also picking up the issues of in year admissions and pupil turbulence. Cindy Peek also reported that this was strand of work that has arisen from the Child Poverty Strategy discussions that have been taking place across the Authority.

The Forum made a general comment, for members to take back to representative groups, that letters sent by schools to the Forum should contain sufficient information to enable members to understand the issues and, in particular, the cost implications of these issues.
The Schools Forum agreed:
· That this issue is taken forward by the Local Authority, working with Whetley and the New to English Strategy Group, for the Forum to consider what action should be taken at a future meeting 











   Action: Sarah North
5. DSG Settlement (including YPLA)
DSG Settlement

Andrew Redding presented Paper A for information, which gives an overview of the DSG financial settlement announced on the 13 December and provides illustrative Pupil Premium allocations for schools for next year. Andrew explained that this was the same information that was emailed out to members before Christmas. Andrew indicated that the cash flat DSG settlement links to proposals for the starting point for modelling school budgets for 2012/13, which is to be discussed under item 11. 
Andrew drew the attention of members to the distribution of the impact of the £6m growth in funding resulting from the increase in the value of Pupil Premium per FSM in 2012/13 and the introduction of ‘ever 6’. Andrew reported that ever 6 will increase the number of children eligible for the Pupil Premium in Bradford schools by 44%, compared against a national average of 41%, and that schools with low overall levels of FSM are proportionately gaining more than schools with high FSM % already. Andrew suggested that this may help to reduce the extent to which the differential in funding between outer and inner city type schools may grow in future years. Members asked whether the figures in Appendix 1 represented the actual allocations for schools in 2012/13. Andrew stated that these were illustrative figures only, but were likely to be used in publishing indicative budgets for schools in February. School allocations would then be confirmed at a later stage, once the ever 6 data had been provided by the DfE.
YPLA Post 16 Settlement
Matt Findull presented an additional paper, which provides the key information from the YPLA financial settlement and identifies the key areas of concern. Matt reported that, with a reduction of 74 post 16 pupils recorded in the October 2011 census across Bradford schools and the reduction in transitional protection, and the way that this protection is to be calculated, significant turbulence was expected in school funding in 2012/13. From current modelling, it is possible that the total loss in funding for schools in 2012/13 will be £1.25m, of which £800,000 would be from a reduction in protection, though Matt stressed that this was a very indicative figure and the exact position was not yet certain. Matt reported that the funding letters for schools will be published by the YPLA in week commencing 23 January and that he will be able to model the impact on individual schools more accurately at this point. Andrew Redding stated that Post 16 funding will form part of the cumulative modelling that will be presented to the Forum on 9 February. Forum members asked whether a ready reckoner could be provided for schools. Matt reported that the YPLA would not be providing this but stated that he is placed to support schools in calculating funding allocations, if they contact him once the data has been published by the YPLA. Matt also warned members that the timescale for schools to query the funding letters from the YPLA was very short (10 February deadline) and emphasised that schools must not just accept that the YPLA data is correct and must check their data as a priority. Again Matt stated that he was very happy to support schools in doing this. 

Matt also commented that the use of the Index of Multiple Deprivation for 2010 redistributes funding away from the District, as Bradford is not measured to be as relatively deprived. More generally, Matt commented that the 2010 IMD shifts the balance of deprivation away from the north to the south. 

Andrew reported that YPLA post 16 funding has historically formed part of the 3% budget protection calculation for schools and that this could provide some protection for schools against unmanageable levels of reduction in 2012/13. 

Matt reported that the total level of resource for the Bursary Fund would remain the same in 2012/13. A question was asked regarding the ministerial commitment to honour existing EMA agreements and whether there was awareness that there is an undertaking to fund a 3rd year for pupils in Special schools. Matt said that he would investigate and report back to the Forum with an answer.   
Action Point:
· That clarity is sought on the funding of EMA for Special school pupils











   Action: Matt Findull
6. Local Authority Budget Proposals Consultation
Kath Tunstall and Raj Singh presented, for the Forum’s information, an overview of the current proposals by the leading Political Group for the Local Authority’s Children’s and Young People’s Services budget for 2012/13, which are currently published for consultation. The presentation included a recap of the budget position for the current financial year, an outline of the 2012/13 revenue and capital funding settlement, an explanation of the strategy, which underpins the 2012/13 budget proposals, and details of the savings to be achieved in 2012/13 in each of the main services areas. Raj Singh also explained that the Local Authority’s budget would continue to be reduced for the cost of LACSEG for converting Academies; in 2012/13 a further £1.2m reduction has been applied. The presentation also asked the Forum to consider how and whether the DSG, including the anticipated one off £4m available from 2011/12, could support services provision in the future. The presentation identified a number of areas, which the Forum will be asked to consider further on 9 February. 
Within the presentation, Kath Tunstall emphasised:
· That these proposals concern the Council’s base budget, not the DSG

· That the proposals are published for consultation, which finishes on 9 February. Within the consultation a number of focus groups are being held
· That elected members are committed to investing in children and young people in the Bradford District and the protection of the Children’s Services budget in 2012/13 is reflective of this, although £6.7m of savings will still have to be found
· In saving £6.7m the Council is exploiting efficiencies that the transfer of services back into the Council will bring. The £1m incentive payment previously paid to Education Bradford is also no longer required. The Council is also ensuring that it maximises the income that can be achieved via external grants, for example, Bradford will be a pilot for the Government’s Troubled Families agenda. Budget savings are also being achieved through the effective management of vacancies. However, there will be an impact on some services 
· The overall budget strategy follows the policy driven by national government to shift resources and responsibilities from local authorities to schools. Kath emphasised the importance of getting the balance right in this transition in partnership with schools; a large part of the response is how the Local Authority will trade services with schools and a conversation with schools on what services they require must be had. This is a cross Council piece of work that is being led by George McQueen
· Within the budget proposals there is a one off fund of £750,000, which will be created specifically to drive innovation and new creative ways of raising standards in schools
In the subsequent discussion the following questions and issues were raised:
· Whether Asset Management was included within the BSF team and how service delivery to schools could be improved 

· Whether the climate and energy team was part of Asset Management and the extent to which these teams were working together and how the service to schools could be more joined up
· The overall capital settlement and the significant concern of governing bodies of expanding schools on the turbulence and disruption that these schools face. Sue Colman and Kath stated the Council was working to minimise disruption, but explained that planning is extremely difficult where capital settlements are announced only a year at a time

· The reduction in spending on outdoor centres and whether this was in reaction to the shift in legal responsibility towards schools. Sue Colman stated that the reduction was about sharing costs with schools rather than in response to changing legislation
· That the sooner the Council can publish detail on what services are to be offered and the prices of these the better, both for the Council in terms of being more certain about buy back and for schools in planning budgets. Kath Tunstall agreed and suggested that schools talk to specific Council departments
· The extent to which the reduction in ESWS would affect the support provided to schools. Kath confirmed that the reductions amounted to 7 FTE posts out of 35 posts in total, and that the core statutory service will not be affected.
7. 2011/12 Contingencies Update
Sarah North presented Paper B for information. Sarah explained that there is likely to be an additional sum of £4m, available on a one off basis only from 2011/12, which can be allocated alongside the 2012/13 DSG. Sarah highlighted that £896,000 of the £4m has been made available as a result of the under spending against the rates budget in 2010/11. Sarah also explained that a number of budget holders are requesting that under spends in this year are carried forward for spending in 2012/13, rather than being added back into the DSG headroom for re-allocation. The Forum will be asked to make recommendations on this, and on the allocation of the £4m, on 9 February.
The Forum asked for clarification on the overspending of the expanding schools contingency. Sarah also explained that clarification was being sort on the date on which the change in Infant Class Sizes Regulations takes affect (September 2012 or 2013) and indicated that the Forum will need to consider the continuation of the Infant Class Sizes fund in response to this change in legislation. 
Stuart McKinnon-Evans added that the Audit Commission will be carrying out a piece of work to look at the level of contingency balances being held by schools and within the DSG and that the use of the £4m from 2011/12 will be part of this.

8. Update on Services Reviews
Andrew Redding presented Paper C, which summarises the position of the funding that was allocated in 2011/12 from the DSG to the Local Authority school support services to support transition following the mainstreaming of standards funds at April 2011. Paper C also includes a proposal for the funding for central support services that will be required in 2012/13.  Andrew explained the Forum will be required to make recommendations on the allocation of funding for these items on 9 February. Members had no comments and the item was not discussed further.

9. Changes to the Scheme for Financing Schools
Andrew Redding presented Paper D for action.  Richard Williamson and Ken Jarvis from the Authority’s ECCU Team attended to support discussion. Andrew explained that this item followed on from the discussion with the Forum on 9 November regarding the charging of CRC Allowances for use of carbon by schools. Andrew also explained that, in consulting with schools on the options available, the opportunity had been taken to consult on a technical adjustment to the Scheme for Financing Schools relating to banking arrangements for community activities.
Andrew explained the 3 options for the charging of CRC allowances that schools have been consulted on and reported the outcomes of the consultation; that only 17 responses had been received, with 53% of responses favouring option 2 (direct charge to school budgets based on actual use of carbon), and 23.5% each favouring option 1 (charge to the central DSG) and option 3 (taking a split approach between direct charging and support from the central DSG for exceptional circumstances).
Andrew asked the Forum for a recommendation on which of the 3 options to implement in 2012/13. In the subsequent discussion Forum members questions were answered and the following comments were made:

· From ECCU data, the total cost to schools in 2012/13 is estimated to be £450,000, with a charge of £12 per tonne of carbon used
· ECCU is continuing to support schools, to collect data and to carry out energy audits

· Charges must be made on actual readings but the Forum should also take note of the issue with regard to the payment of fines resulting from use of estimates, as outlined in the paper. 
· How can the scheme support or recognise schools with older buildings with legacy repair and maintenance issues? Was there the option at this stage to take a match funding approach for expensive repair items e.g. boiler replacement. Richard Williamson emphasised that the required response to the introduction of the CRC Scheme is more focused on day to day energy management in schools than capital works
· Whether BSF schools were included within the CRC Scheme. Richard Williamson confirmed that they are
· Supporting schools under option 3 would not be straightforward; how can exceptional circumstances be defined and criteria agreed when the picture is very complicated? Option 3 would also be time intensive for the Forum to manage, for the allocation of relatively small amounts of funding. This is perhaps an option that can be developed in future years if required
· There should be an incentive for schools to act to reduce their use of carbon. CRC allowances effectively have to be charged to where the financial resources are i.e. school budgets
· Option 2 would be a simpler and more time effective option to take in the first year. The approach could then be reviewed for April 2013, especially if the charge per tonne is set to increase. A working group could be established to carry out a review
The Schools Forum agreed:

· To implement Option 2 in 2012/13 - to charge the cost of CRC allowances directly to school budgets on an actual cost basis
· To review this option for the charging of CRC allowances in future years
· To accept the change in the Scheme for Financing Schools, to be implemented from 1 April 2012, for the charging of CRC allowances as set out in Paper D 

· To accept the change in the Scheme for Financing Schools, to be implemented from 1 April 2012, for banking arrangements for community activities as set out in Paper D 











       Action: Andrew Redding 

10. Advanced Skills Teachers
Andrew Redding presented Paper E for action. Michael Garside attended the meeting to support discussion. Andrew introduced this item by explaining the recommendations that the Schools Forum had made in February 2011 on the funding of ‘Local Authority’ AST posts, following the mainstreaming of the School Development Grant. These are outlined in Paper E. Andrew explained that the Forum was now required to make a recommendation for the funding from the DSG of these ASTs posts from April 2012. Andrew reported that, as requested by the Forum, legal advice had been sought on safeguarding and that the ASTs currently in post would be entitled to 3 years of safeguarded salary protection, from the point at which a decision is taken to cease these posts by the school. 
Andrew outlined the main options that were available to the Forum; whether to continue to fund ASTs from the DSG, or whether to cease this funding, but providing for an ‘exit strategy’. Andrew outlined the option to reduce the support from the DSG on a sliding scale over 3 years. In discussion, it was clarified that the decision on whether to continue or to cease AST posts rests with each school currently employing these ASTs. The Forum is required to make a recommendation on what funding would continue to be available from the DSG to support the budgets of the employing schools from April 2012. 
In the subsequent discussion Forum members asked the following questions and made the following comments:
· Do we know what the benefits of ASTs are and do they represent good value for money? Michael Garside reported that there is a variety in quality in ASTs, but that a lot of effective work is carried out both within employing schools and in outreach activities. A key benefit is that ASTs are based in schools
· That the effectiveness of ASTs and the options available for individual schools is very much influenced by how ASTs have been built into school leadership structures

· It was recognised that the current AST model is expensive and would need to be reviewed if continued. Outreach could be continued by schools trading services, either individually or within the Partnerships
· Whether ASTs primarily carry out outreach activities in priority 1 and 2 schools? Michael reported that this was the case 
· Whether the introduction of SLEs will replace ASTs? Michael reported that they wouldn’t, that ASTs will continue nationally, but that the guidance on SLEs was currently very vague and every Authority was having to have the same discussion as Bradford on whether to continue AST strategies

· That the current AST model is supply rather than demand based. The demand should be identified first and then services built up around what is required

· Care should be taken to allow individual ASTs to make their own personal decisions on their future options and to ensure that their expertise continues to be effectively used

· That the distribution of ASTs between Primary and Secondary schools is disproportionate. Michael explained that this is just how the model has developed, where new ASTs have not been recruited for some time

· As the AST posts have been funded by standards funds now within the DSG, the DSG has the responsibility for providing for an exit strategy. However, schools and ASTs were always aware that the funding would be time limited
· As no official communication has been given to schools on the future funding of ASTs, we cannot regard this current year as the 1st year of an exit strategy
· Funding continued from the DSG would be adjusted where the circumstances of ASTs changed i.e. left the school or where assimilated into a substantive post at the school with an equal or higher salary

· That the recommendation from the Forum needs to be communicated to schools as soon as possible

The Schools Forum agreed:
· The £6,201 funding per AST for outreach will not be funded from the DSG from April 2012

· In the 2012/13 financial year the DSG will support schools by funding 100% of the AST salary difference, based on actual salaries on the same basis as in 2011/12
· In the 2013/14 financial year the funding support from the DSG for the salary difference will reduce to 66% of the difference
· In the 2014/15 financial year the funding support from the DSG for the salary difference will reduce to 33% of the difference
· DSG funding would then cease from 1 April 2015

· If, within this period the AST leaves the school or is assimilated into a substantive post at the school with a salary of an equal or higher value, the funding support allocated to the school from the DSG would also be removed to reflect this. If the AST is assimilated into a substantive post with a higher salary than that on which the safeguard is currently calculated e.g. main pay scale with a TLR, the funding support allocated from the DSG would be reduced to reflect this.
· That a letter is sent to the Headteachers of schools with ASTs as soon as possible to notify them of this recommendation and of the action the school needs to take











       Action: Andrew Redding 
11. Formula Funding Recommendations 2012/13
Sarah North introduced Paper F for action, which presents a number of recommendations for formula funding for 2012/13, which the Forum is asked to consider. Sarah talked through each of these recommendations:
· The cash values of all formula factors used to fund pupils aged 4 to 15 in Primary and Secondary schools and all pupils in Special schools are held at the same values as in 2010/11 and 2011/12 (as a starting point)

· To maintain a cash flat position within Early Years funding; to hold the base amount per pupil per hour at the same value in 2012/13 as in 2011/12 for each type of provider

· School formula funding allocations are protected in 2012/13 by a MFG of -1.5% as required

· To continue with the same funding methodology in 2012/13 as in 2011/12, in particular:

· To use the same funding formula to allocate funding for Extended Services as was agreed by LAP Chairs and the Schools Forum for 2011/12

· To replicate the Specialist Schools funding model in 2012/13, pending further discussions by secondary Headteachers

· To continue to allocate a total amount of £1000 for Children Looked After in 2012/13; the DSG contribution will therefore by £400 per CLA.

· To continue to allocate CLA funding using the same methodology as in 2011/12.  This means that a contingency of £200k will be held which will be use to allocate funding for CLA on a termly basis following counts on the termly census dates.

· The transitional ceiling applied to those schools gaining from the mainstreaming of grants is continued in 2012/13, to pay for the cost of funding the floor for those schools that lose

· To exclude Early Years funding from the Minimum Funding Guarantee calculation.

The Schools Forum agreed all the recommendations in Paper F










     
   Action: Sarah North 

Sarah also explained that there were some additional items, not included in Paper F, that the Forum would be required to discuss on 9 February, including funding of appeals, split sites for Special schools, Infant Class Sizes and exceptions to the Minimum Funding Guarantee for individual schools.

Forum members discussed in particular the high numbers of appeals in Bradford and the impact and cost of this, and of in year admissions, on schools. Sue Colman reported that Bradford has 3 times (in % terms) the number of appeals than Birmingham and that the Authority was hopeful that the move to parents choosing 5 schools in the application process would help reduce this number. There was some discussion on whether this would achieve a reduction and on how the current parental approach to appeals in Bradford to could be changed. 
12.
Update on Forum Membership

Andrew Redding reported: -
a) Primary Headteachers – that the process is now complete, with all places filled
b) Governors – that there are 5 places up for renewal in total; 2 Primary, 2 Secondary, 1 Special

· Primary: that more nominations have been received than the 2 places available. Therefore, an election will need to be carried out and this is currently being prepared
· Secondary: that only 1 nomination had been received, from Chris Quinn. Therefore, Chris continues as a member for 2012 and 2013 and there is still 1 vacancy
· Special: that only 1 nomination has been received, from Brent Fitzpatrick. Therefore, Brent continues as a member for 2012 and 2013 
c) Chair / Vice Chair of the Forum – Andrew reported that the Forum needs to re-elect a Chair and a Vice Chair for 2012. Sue Mansfield explained that she does not wish to be re-elected as Chair, but that she is happy to shadow the new Chair for the next meetings. Gill Edge reported that she would be happy to continue as Vice Chair. Andrew stated that an email will be sent out asking for nominations for Chair / Vice Chair and indicated that, if more than 1 nomination was received for each office, an election will have to be carried out. 
Action Point:
· That an email is sent out to members asking for nominations for Chair and Vice Chair of the Forum for 2012 and that an election process is carried out (if required)










       Action: Andrew Redding
12. LTFM Scorecard Quarter 3

Andrew Redding introduced Paper G for information. Andrew explained that this is a standard information item for the Forum. Members had no comments and the item was not discussed further.

13. Other Standing Items
Andrew Redding reported that there was nothing to report on Primary School Places or Academies & Free Schools that hadn’t been picked up in other agenda items.
14. AOB
There were no additional items
Dates of Future Meetings
The dates of the next Schools Forum meetings are as follows:
· Thursday 9 February 2012, 8am, Titus Salt School

· Wednesday 22 February 2012, 8am, Titus Salt School (this is a provisional meeting)
Schools Forum


Minutes of the Meeting 


Held on Wednesday 18 January, 2012 at


Titus Salt School
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